Jordan Township
February 24 2020

Present: Timothy Morris Supervisor, Donna Theibert Clerk Patricia Nemecek Treasurer, Trustees Steven Houtman & Kevin King

Meeting: Called to order with pledge of allegiance by Morris at 6:00 P.M.

Motion: to approve the minutes was made by Houtman second by Nemecek with all in favor

Treasurer’s report was acknowledged

Paid Bills report was acknowledged
Motion: to pay bill was made by King second by Houtman with all in favor

Commissioner Lavanway reported on the county and handed out a report

Old Business
· King reported that studies about the new ambulance garage and offices are going on. King also reported that the new budget for the ambulance authority will be coming out.

· Houtman reported that Robin Clark wanted to approach the board before a ticket was issued because of the blight on his property. Upon discussion a gentleman’s agreement with a handshake between Houtman & Clark was made that Clark would bring his property up to compliance by the end of May. At this time Lee Harcourt-Thomas stated that he has been taking pictures in the area of other properties not in compliance with the blight ordinance.  He stated that this is his seventh time being at the board complaining about blight that has not been resolved while he was requested to clean up and did so.  He would like this to show in the minutes as it has not been done previously.  
· New Business:

· Theibert had the phone shut off as the bill is now $198.98 for an instrument used less then 10 times a year.  Nemecek agreed with the action even though this will be a problem as she has her phone programed to have people call her while she is at the hall on days that she must have office hours.
· Theibert signed the paperwork for the Audit with Tobin & Co. with the approval of Morris.  This will be $2900.00

· Theibert handed out a copy of the budget for the board to go over and call if any changes are needed before the budget meeting March 23 2020

· There was a special meeting on February 6th to change the dates of BOR so that the township would be in compliance with the law. The new dates are on the board in front of the hall, on the website and have been published in the newspaper. The change is on Thursday the 12 instead of the 10th which is election day. The board also approved the asset test for the poverty guidelines and accepted a poverty exemption application and affidavit. Keller recommended a new computer for future use for the BOR that would sustain BS&A.

· Theibert reported that Kurt Knowles helped with the testing of the voting machine.  While doing so Theibert found out that the modem to send the results to the county was no longer allowed and ordered a reader for the voting machine chip.

Public Comment Jim Blaha suggested putting the blight ordinance into the newsletter.
Adjourn 7:12 P.M.

Timothy Morris Supervisor                                                                                                                   Donna Theibert Clerk
